Seattle, Washington Family Church: New Year Greetings from the Senior Pastor

Rosie Dijan Muyongo January 1, 2021



Dear Seattle's Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, Blessed Central Families, Brothers and Sisters,

HAPPY PROSPEROUS NEW YEAR 2021 to all of you!

We had a very successful Appreciation Program for Rev. and Mrs. Krishnek last Sunday, December 27, 2020 at Ballard Church. It was followed by a luncheon meeting at Windermere house. Also, we were able to have a beautiful welcome dinner for our new Sub-region 5 Director Rev. and Mrs. Thompson together with Rev. Tengan (District 12 Pastor) and Jennifer Pierce (SR 5 Secretary General) on Saturday, December 26, 2020. A number of our community leaders joined me that night in welcoming them and we also had a wonderful discussion on how we can move forward in our local providence that night.

Victory happens through our united efforts. I would like to thank all of you for your support and I would like to give special mention to the following:

- 1. District Pastor and Mrs. David Ryan for the overall support, guidance and supervision
- 2. Mr. Ray McCready for coordinating the program preparation and serving as MC on the actual day of program.
- 3. Rev. Nelson Mira for drafting the program, designing the banner, ushering and taking the photos
- 4. Mrs. Chieko Granstrom and the Granstrom family and other Windermere residents for the wonderful accommodation and meals they prepared for our guests.
- 5. Mr. Ricardo Reyes for cleaning and preparing Ballard Church.
- 6. Mrs. Satomi Mira, Mrs. Takako Kawamura, Mrs. Kazuko Ishiyama, our Japanese sisters for preparing the food (the soup and Bento boxes for lunch).
- 7. Mr. Elijah Lancey for the technical support
- 8. Mr. Brian Granstrom and his band for the music
- 9. Miss Misun Mira for checking the temperature of attendees
- 10. Mrs. Eva Maria Taylor for the flowers
- 11. Mr. and Mrs. Lancey for handing the flower offering
- 12. And all our speakers and attendees

While we had a joyful celebration for the Krishneks last Sunday, some of the other families have had quite a struggle. The Frisk family had to battle with COVID 19 and Howard had to be taken to the ER. Some of our GPA members also tested positive for COVID 19 and are being extra careful not to transmit the virus to their families while enduring the symptoms. Then I learned on Wednesday that Mr. David Rogers had a mild stroke on Sunday.

I've requested for prayers from our general membership through our Facebook group and our Leadership team. I am truly grateful for the outpouring of support from our members and I can tell that love is flowing in our community. I would like to give a special commendation to our sister Mrs. Hiroko Sato who voluntary went to drop off to the Frisk family ginseng, fresh fruits and vegetable soup on Wednesday, December 30, 2020. Hiroko oneesan, you truly have touched the heart of our sister Penny with your act of love.

Today is the first day of the new year 2021. What are we looking ahead for this year? Our goal for 2027

and prayer points for North American Region has been set and they are as follows:

- 1. True Mothers Health and Safety
- 2. 120K + Morning Devotion Viewers
- 3. 1000 + Holy Communities with 43 members (this can be online communities)
- 4. 30K + Single Blessing Candidates
- 5. 144K + Cheonbo Clergy
- 6. 124M Rally of Hope Attendees (1/3 of world population)
- 7. Heavenly Unified Korea
- 8. Contributing \$10M to world missions

Big number, big goals. But as our leadership team under the guidance of Dr. Chung Sik Yong and President Naokimi Ushiroda break down these goals by year and by sub-region and taking into consideration the present membership that we have, these goals and numbers are not impossible to achieve. They are doable. It is my hope that we can be united in our prayers and take things step by step with sincere devotion and utmost determination.

Our sister Noriko Fisher, ACLC - Washington coordinator is taking the first step to work on our goals. She is holding the first ACLC outreach meeting for this year 2021. It will be tomorrow, January 2, 2021 at 10:00 AM. If you are interested in outreach to other churches and their ministers/pastors, please join her in this meeting (link is the same as our Sunday Service zoom link). In the coming days UPF, HTM and other ministries will also be announcing their activities too. Please stay tuned.

I would like to close here. I hope to see you on Sunday for our local Sunday Service online (no in person service) at 11:00 AM via zoom and Facebook live.

To join from your pc, tablet, or smartphone, please click this link: <u>us04web.zoom,us/j/251525455</u>. Password: 2020

Meeting ID (if required): 251 525 455

* To join by phone, voice only, dial any numbers below:

(346) 248-7799, (301) 715-8592, (312) 626-6799, (253) 215-8782 Password: 2020 Meeting ID: 251 525 455

To join via Facebook please use this link www,facebook,com/seattlefamilychurch

May we all be blessed by Heaven this new year of 2021 and may we all be worthy, responsible recipients of such blessings.

With love and prayers,

Rosie Dijan Muyongo - Pastor Seattle's Heavenly Parent's Holy Community 253-282-1846 rdmuyongo.seattlehphc@gmail,com